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NEWACEP Policy – Approved on Wednesday 3/9/22 …..OFFICIAL VERSION COMING SOON!!!

Guidelines Regarding the Role of Physician Assistants (PAs) and Nurse Practitioners (NPs) in the Emergency
Department

Physician Assistants (PAs) and Nurse Practitioners (NPs) serve as integral and valued members of the physician-led emergency department care
team. They do not possess the training and expertise in emergency medicine that may only be acquired through successful completion of an
ACGME-accredited emergency medicine residency training program – there are no exceptions. The American College of Emergency Physicians
(ACEP) believes that regardless of where a patient lives, all patients who present to emergency departments (EDs) deserve to have access to high
quality, patient-centric care delivered by emergency physician-led care teams. Accordingly, ACEP endorses the following principles for EDs that
utilize PAs and/or NPs in the delivery of emergency department care.

Emergency Department Physician-Led Care Teams

● Because of the nature of emergency medicine, in which patients present with a broad spectrum of acute, undifferentiated illness and injury,
including critical life-threatening conditions, the gold standard for emergency department care is that provided by an emergency physician who
is certified (or eligible to be certified) by the American Board of Emergency Medicine (ABEM) or the American Osteopathic Board of
Emergency Medicine (AOBEM) in Emergency Medicine or Pediatric Emergency Medicine or an equivalent international certifying body
recognized by ABEM orAOBEM in Emergency Medicine or Pediatric Emergency Medicine.
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